 MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 6 MARCH 2017 AT 7.00pm 
Present:

Mr A J Fulljames






Chairman

Mrs D Pay



Mr W Champion

Mr S Moore

Councillor Mrs Fulljames 





OCC

Mr A F Hickman






Clerk

1. APOLOGIES

Mr Brown
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
None 
3. MINUTES
Minutes of meeting of 9 January 2017 were approved.
4. MATTERS ARISING

Support from the Community. 

· Members agreed to host on ‘Open Evening’ to welcome prospective volunteers who may wish to involve themselves in the Parish Council, running and maintaining the Village Hall, helping to maintain the Playground and the Churchyard etc. The date fixed is Tuesday 25 April in the Village Hall at 7.00pm. 

· Mrs Pay, the Chairman and Clerk will liaise to produce publicity and establish the format of the evening. 

5. FINANCE

Since the last meeting receipts and payments were: 
General Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	PO Rent (part 3rd Qtr) 
VAT Recovered
	£      3.00
£    20.88
	MCNP Forum (Grant)
MSVH Man Comm (rent)

All Saints Church

A Hickman (Clerk sal less tax)

HMRC re Clerk’s salary tax

A Hickman (Clerk’s expenses)

Tfr to VH Maintenance Fund

Tfr to Playground Fund
	£  155.00
£    12.00

£  200.00

£  400.00

£  100.00

£    70.98

£1500.00

£  650.00


Village Hall Maintenance Fund
	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	PO Rent (part 3rd qtr)
VAT Recovered

Transfer from General Fund
	£    33.00

£    33.86
£1500.00
	 MCFP (fire exit Checks)
	£45.60


Playground Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	VAT Recovered

Transfer from General Fund
	£    13.30 

£  650.00
	 
	


Business Savings Account
· It is confirmed that the 95 day notice deposit account with Nationwide Building Society is now open. 
Risk Assessment & Management (financial) for the period 1 April 2016 – 31 March 2017. 

· Reviewed by members and signed off. A Review of effectiveness of Internal Audit for the period 1 April 2016 – 31 March 2017 had been conducted and was signed off. 
6. PLAYGROUND
· Mrs O’Dwyer has responded by saying that she has not had time to progress a plan for playground but will “canvas the unofficial playground committee to see if anyone else can take on the project to manage a replacement programme.  Hopefully by sharing out the activities we will get some progress”.
7.VILLAGE HALL

Roof/damp issue.
· Mrs. Pay has received a further quote for repair to chimney brickwork etc. This is in excess of £5000 (significantly more that the quote already received). She will pursue one further quotation and report back. 
Remedial work - Window Frames/Kitchen Fire Door/cracks in surround
· InsideOut has completed the work to the windows and frames. They have yet to install the monitoring device re cracks in the fire door surround and we also await the invoice for the work completed. Mrs Pay will pursue. 

Kitchen Floor covering. 
· Needs to be replaced and quotes to be obtained. 
8. CORRESPONDENCE
· Members noted a letter from Mrs Sarah Taylor, High Sheriff of Oxfordshire to promote a ‘community information network for carers’. She indicates that Carers Oxfordshire would like to come to talk to us on the subject. We await an approach.   
· Members noted the impending retirement of WPC Caroline Brown who has been our community police officer for many years. She is not to be replaced on a like for like basis but there is a Neighbourhood Policing team based at Bicester. The Chairman will write to WPC Brown to wish her a happy retirement and to thank her for all her work.

9. PLANNING MATTERS 

Under Urgent Business arrangements we have responded to:

16/02269/HYBRID – Upper Heyford LP – Southern Bomb Store.

· We have raised no material objection to the concept of the creation of an employment zone and the improvement in road infrastructure especially since it is contained within a brownfield area.  However we do have serious concerns:

· As yet the Masterplan for the former airbase has not yet been finalised. 

· Given the substantial development of storage and distribution facilities (B8) near to Junction 11 of M40 (Banbury) we question the need for such facilities on this particular site. Such facilities create traffic issues without providing substantial employment opportunities. We also have concerns regarding the height (13m) of the buildings proposed. This site lends itself more realistically to low-rise office development. 

· Traffic impact. If this development goes ahead then as a minimum requirement there must be a routeing agreement put in place to ensure that HGV traffic approaches and leaves the site via Chilgrove Drive/New Road to B430 and thence north to J10 of M40 or the junction with A43. Under no circumstances would we expect that traffic to or from this development passes through Middleton Stoney including during the construction phase.  

· Without the minimum requirement of a routeing agreement then the Parish Council objects to this application. 

CDC Local Plan 2011-2031 re Oxford’s unmet housing need. 
· It was noted that South Oxfordshire District Council (SO) had not agreed any level of housing apportionment. We wrote to CDC requesting clarification and CDC has responded defending its position stating once again that within the Local Plan there is a clear duty to co-operate in helping to meet the housing needs of neighbouring districts. Members noted the response with disappointment. 

Albion Land.
· Date for hearing the Appeal is not yet known. 
10. MID CHERWELL NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

· Mr Champion reported that the latest draft of the Plan had been produced but that little of significance could be included re our traffic and transport concerns.  
· Members noted the February update and the minutes of the Forum meeting of 18.1.17
· Members also noted a briefing from Pegasus which seemed to conclude that any policies directly relating to the Heyford Park development (Dorchester Group) should not/cannot be included within the Neighbourhood Plan. 

· The Middleton Stoney Playground has been submitted to MCNP for inclusion as a Local Green Space and members ratified this action.  

11. OXON CC
Councillor Mrs Fulljames reported:

· OCC is extending the existing underground duct network in each verge and footpath approach to the Middleton Stoney traffic lights to improve the performance of the junction. This will allow the installation of traffic detector loops in new locations/distances to enable the junction to operate under MOVA control (a system which offers reduction in delays by approximately 13 % over the existing Vehicle Actuation control). Work commenced 6.3.17.
· “Fix My Street” website has been upgraded.

· Councillor Mrs Fulljames has taken photographs of the broken Chevrons on the B4030 and will use these to support our repeated requests to replace these. 

· Lower Heyford is lobbying for a weight limit through the village. 

· The lease on the HWRC at Ardley is being extended for a while but no specific time period is known as yet. It remains essential that if/when the Ardley site closes then there should be adequate alternative provision for Bicester. 
Public sector re-organisation in Oxfordshire.

· Members noted the ‘One Oxfordshire’ publication which invited public comments to be submitted by 28 February.

· Members noted an email and Press Release from Barry Wood which indicated that Cherwell, West Oxfordshire District Council and Oxford City Council all remain opposed to the proposal for a single unitary authority. 

· The PC view is that a singe unitary authority for Oxfordshire would be the preferred option to ensure effective cost savings.   

  
12. CHERWELL DC
· The annual village Spring Clean will take place over the weekend of 11/12 March. 
13. TRAFFIC
· Meeting arranged with OCC Officers on 28 March to discuss traffic impacts of local developments and specific mitigation for MS.
· Councillor Mrs Fulljames will attend. She and the other Bicester OCC Councillors had repeatedly stressed to OCC that it should take a ‘big picture’ view of the traffic implications resulting from the developments at Bicester, Ecotown and Heyford Park et.al and she stressed that this should be the PC aim as well.  

· A briefing note will be produced for members attending the meeting and an agenda which will also be provided to OCC.

14. PARISHIONERS’ COMMENTS
· The Jersey Arms has been sold. Mr Moore reported that there was some concern re possible future plans for the hotel and the PC will monitor carefully. 
· Mr Moore is communicating with Open Reach since it seems that not all MS Post Codes are yet connected to the Superfast Broadband. Work should have been completed by end of 2016.  

 15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None

16. NEXT MEETING

· The next meeting will be held on Monday 15 May at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. This is The Annual Parish Meeting and will be followed by the AGM of the Parish Council.
· Future meeting dates have also been fixed:
· Monday 3 July 
· Monday 11 September

· Monday 6 November 

Meeting closed at 7.58pm 
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